RESOLUTION 2021-7

A RESOLUTION CONCERNING ELIGIBILITY FOR ANNEXATION (ANNEXATION 3)

WHEREAS, the Planning Commission of the Town of Holly has held a meeting on February 17, 2021 concerning the Petition for Annexation Tract 3 filed by the Town of Holly, Colorado concerning certain lands; and

WHEREAS, after hearing, the Board of Trustees of Holly finds as follows:

- 1. The applicable sections of Section 31-12-104 entitled "Eligibility for Annexation", and the applicable sections of Section 31-12-105 entitled "Limitations" have been met; and
- 2. That there is no requirement of an election pursuant to the terms of 31-12-107 (2); and
- 3. The terms of 31-12-107 (1) (g) are applicable and controlling; and
- 4. That all other requirements of the Petition for Annexation having been met.

WHEREAS, the recommendation of the Planning Commission is that the site referred to as Tract 3 in the Petition for Annexation should be annexed into the Town, designated "Non-primary residential".

PASSED AND APPROVED THIS 3rd DAY OF MARCH, 2021.

Calvin J. Melcher, Mayor

ATTEST:

Megan Jara, Clerk/Treasurer